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Metropolitan King County Council

Regional Water Quality Committee
September 1, 2009

TO:   
Members of the Regional Water Quality Committee

FM:   
Beth Mountsier, Committee Coordinator


Regional Water Quality Committee

RE:   
Financial Policies Work Group
As RWQC members will recall, the Charter, including a Work Plan for the Financial Policies Work Group (FPWG) was not approved in July since members had only seen a first draft at the meeting.  But, per the discussion at the July meeting of the Regional Water Quality Committee, committee staff assembled a Financial Policies Work Group (FPWG) for two meetings in August based on the initial direction to gather a representative group of stakeholders.  

Since then – additional feedback has been solicited from the participants in the FPWG.  Much of this has been incorporated into the revised Charter (attached) for consideration by the RWQC at its September 2, 2009 meeting.  The revisions are intended to provide sufficient direction for the FPWG to move forward with a work plan, but also notes where further direction from the RWQC will be needed.  
Per Briefing 2009-B0194 on the September 2, 2009 RWQC agenda,– the committee, if it reaches consensus on the Charter for the FPWG, is expected via a verbal or written motion to adopt the Charter and commission the FPWG to start on the work plan. 
Charter and Work Plan Feedback and Revisions
First, the FPWG confirmed the top prioritization should be for review of the capacity charge policies especially given the RWSP cost estimate update due this year.  The FPWG however, recognizes that it may not be possible to accomplish the review and policy recommendations in time for the 2011 rate setting.  The FPWG recommends if the policy refinements or revisions are adopted later in the year, they should apply to the 2012 rate and capacity charge proposals and not wait for the next three year update.  
Second, the FPWG also confirmed prioritization of review of short term debt restrictions as well as review of debt service coverage and reserve policies.  

With regard to review of conversion factor for residential customer equivalents, the FPWG heard feedback that given the economic conditions, this may not be the best time for reviewing this data.  Council and executive staff posited that the policies call for periodic review – and the RWQC should potentially have the data, even if no policy revisions are recommended at this time.  Further direction from the RWQC is needed.
The asset management policy review proposed by the MWPAAC Finance subcommittee (in the previous draft of the Charter) was clarified.  It was determined that review of the adopted policies by the FPWG is not necessarily needed.  Instead, MWPAAC’s Finance and Rates and/or Engineering and Planning subcommittee should probably be briefed on asset management provisions and investments.
Finally, as the committee is aware, there is on-going discussion of reclaimed water comprehensive planning and development of a financial plan or options for the future system.  In the meantime, MWPAAC members and others have expressed much interest in having the FPWG studying options or policy guidance regarding cost allocations and reclaimed water pricing.  For now, committee staff recommends that the FPWG proceed with developing policy recommendations on policy guidance regarding cost allocations and pricing structures for reclaimed water.   
It has been suggested that a sub-committee made up of representatives of the caucuses of the RWQC be appointed at the upcoming meeting.  This group could provide interim feedback, or provide direction to the FPWG as its work proceeds.   It is expected the Vice-chair will make a proposal.   

Attachment:   Charter for Financial Policies Work Group, dated August 28, 2009

